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Attendance: Sheila Coyne, David Gillett, Janice Lee, Patience McHenry, Scott Olsen, Tom Roza, Bret Watson

The May 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on May 12, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Janice Lee

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Janice Lee called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The April meeting minutes were approved 

2) Treasurer’s Report
Total Ending Balance  4/29/10.……….….$11,558.71
3) Participation in the CSCS
Linda Thor will attend the June CSCS meeting and speak on the topic of employees participating in activities such as the CSCS.  Dawn Allshouse submitted a list of questions that would be posed to the Chancellor regarding the CSCS and how it can be an effective part of the shared governance process and encourage employees to run for office and be part of the CSCS.  
4) Elections (Senator Sections)

There are currently no nomination for the President-Elect office and no new senator nominations.  It was decided that during the next CSCS administration it will be necessary to revisit the structure of the CSCS and how many senators are required.

5) Board Meeting May 3, 2010 Classified Appreciation

Bhavi Patel made a presentation to the Board on the value added by classified employees.  The Board made a proclamation thanking the Classified Staff for the great service they provide to the District.

6) Negotiation News

No news from any of the bargaining units.

7) Classified Retreat
Attendance from Central Services as a disappointing 42 employees.  Workshops that focused on what the individual college departments did was a featured part of the event especially the Auto Tech Department. For future joint retreats, retreat sub-committee meetings should be held on both campuses to ease the travel burden. 

8) Establish Student Scholarship 2009-2010
A few donations have been received.  Janice Lee is working with the Foundation regarding the process for awarding the scholarship.  

9) Banner Update
Banner/Student-Instructional Support went live on April 23.  Work continues on various Banner/Finance processes gearing up for the fiscal year-end later in 2010.  The next major Banner implementation is Banner/Student-Registration which is now in what is called Pre-Production.  This will provide students with the ability to register for classes starting with the summer quarter.  

10) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

No report provided

Employee of the Month

Awards were made thru April.  Because of workload, consideration is being given to conducting the awards ceremony quarterly.  
New Hire Committee

Tom will contact Ray Sarria for any new employees

11)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Deficit still projected at about $20 billion.  There is a bill in the State Legislature to change the PERS system for new people joining the PERS System by changing the formula from 2% at 55 to 2% at 65.  FHDA had estimated a 4% reduction in revenue; now projected at 3.3%.  Lower rates for utilities and other expense areas will result in a reduction in expenses.

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

iPads are being evaluated by ETS.  Banner update was provided.  Technology plan is being worked.

EIS Steering Committee

See Banner Update section

11)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on Jun 9, 2010.  Janice Lee will condense the June meeting agenda to allow more time for the Chancellor’s visit.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
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